
The Corporation of the 
County of Northumberland 
555 Courthouse Road 
Cobourg, ON, K9A 5J6 

Northumberland County 
Council Resolution 

Northumberland County Council Resolution 

SENT VIA EMAIL February 25, 2025 

Right Hon. Justin Trudeau (Prime Minister of Canada) 
Hon. Melanie Joly, (Minister of Foreign Affairs), 
Hon. Nate Erskine-Smith (Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities), 
Hon. Doug Ford (Premier of Ontario and Leader of the Progressive Conservative Party), 
Marit Stiles (Leader of the Ontario New Democratic Party), 
Bonnie Crombie (Leader of the Ontario Liberal Party), 
Mike Schreiner (Leader of the Ontario Green Party), 
Ontario’s Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade, 
Ontario’s Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 
Rebecca Bligh (President, FCM and Councillor, City of Vancouver), 
Robin Jones (President, AMO and Mayor of Westport), 
Christa Lowry (Chair, Rural Ontario Municipal Association), 
Jeff Leal (Chair, Eastern Ontario Leadership Council), 
John Beddows (Chair, Eastern Ontario Mayors’ Caucus), 
All regional Members of Canadian Parliament, 
All candidates running as Ontario Members of Parliament, 
All of Ontario Municipalities 

Re: Correspondence, Eastern Ontario Wardens' Caucus ‘Canadian and Ontario 
Governments Negotiations with the United States Government on Trade Tariffs'

At a meeting held on February 19, 2025 Northumberland County Council approved Council 
Resolution # 2025-02-19-134, adopting the below recommendation: 

Moved by: Councillor Scott Jibb 
Seconded by: Councillor John Logel 

“That County Council support the correspondence from the Eastern Ontario Wardens' 
Caucus (EOWC) regarding 'Canadian and Ontario Governments Negotiations with the 
United States Government on Trade Tariffs', and direct staff to send a copy of the resolution 
to: 

• The Right Hon. Justin Trudeau (Prime Minister of Canada),
• Hon. Melanie Joly (Minister of Foreign Affairs),
• Hon. Nate Erskine-Smith (Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities),
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Cobourg, ON, K9A 5J6  
 

 

• Hon. Doug Ford (Premier of Ontario and Leader of the Progressive Conservative 
Party), 

• Marit Stiles (Leader of the Ontario New Democratic Party), 
• Bonnie Crombie (Leader of the Ontario Liberal Party), 
• Mike Schreiner (Leader of the Ontario Green Party), 
• Ontario's Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade, 
• Ontario's Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 
• Rebecca Bligh (President, FCM and Councillor, City of Vancouver), 
• Robin Jones (President, AMO and Mayor of Westport), 
• Christa Lowry (Chair, Rural Ontario Municipal Association), 
• Jeff Leal (Chair, Eastern Ontario Leadership Council), 
• John Beddows (Chair, Eastern Ontario Mayors' Caucus), 
• All regional Members of Canadian Parliament, 
• All candidates running as Ontario Members of Parliament, 
• All of Ontario's municipalities. 
 
Council Resolution # 2025-02-19-134 Carried 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned at matherm@northumberland.ca or by telephone at 905-372-3329 ext. 2238. 

Sincerely, 
Maddison Mather 

 
 
Manager of Legislative Services / Clerk 
Northumberland County 

mailto:matherm@northumberland.ca




 
 
Resolution: EOWC Support of Canadian and Ontario Governments’ Negotiations with the 
United States Government on Trade Tariffs  
 
 

Moved by: Corinna Smith-Gatcke, Warden of the United Counties of Leeds & Grenville  
Seconded by: Steve Ferguson, Vice-Chair, EOWC / Mayor of Prince Edward County  
 
Whereas the Canadian government is currently in negotiations with the United States (U.S.) 
government on their proposed 25% tariffs on Canadian goods exported to the U.S.; and 
 
Whereas Canada’s Prime Minister and Ontario’s Premier have outlined several plans to combat the 
impact that the proposed tariffs would have on Ontario which focus on strengthening trade between 
Ontario and the U.S. while bringing jobs back home for workers on both sides of the border; and 
 
Whereas the Canadian government has also outlined several ways to address the current relationship 
with the U.S. including establishing the Council on Canada-U.S. relations to support the federal 
government as it negotiates with the U.S. on tariffs; and 
 
Whereas trade between Ontario and the U.S. is very important to our residents and local economies, 
and requires all levels of government to work together in the best interest of those residents; and 
 
Whereas according to data from the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, across Ontario 
municipalities are expected to spend between $250 and $290 billion on infrastructure in the next 10 
years; and 
 
Whereas Ontario municipalities have traditionally treated trade partners equally and fairly in all 
procurements in accordance with our established international trade treaties; and 
 
Whereas municipalities play a crucial role as part of the Team Canada approach to combat tariffs and 
support businesses in our procurement for capital and infrastructure programs; and  
 
Whereas there are trade barriers between Canadian provinces and territories. 
 
Therefore, be it resolved that the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus supports the Canadian and 
Ontario governments on the measures they have put in-place in response to the proposed U.S. tariffs 
on Canadian goods and ask that they take any and all measures to protect the interests of Ontario in 
any upcoming trade negotiations, and ensure municipalities are part of the coordinated Team Canada 
approach;   
 
And that the Canadian and Ontario governments remove any impediments to municipalities preferring 
Canadian companies and services for capital projects and other supplies;  
 
 
 
And that the Canadian and Ontario governments take action to remove trade barriers between 
provinces as a response to U.S. tariffs and support Canadian businesses; 
 
And that the Canadian and Ontario governments remove all legislative barriers that impact the ability 
to buy local, and indemnify municipalities should there be challenges to buying Canadian;  
 
And that the Canadian and Ontario governments continue to invest in infrastructure to provide 
stability, jobs, and support our communities’ social and economic prosperity over the long-term.  



 
Be it further resolved, that copies of this motion be sent to: 
 

● The Right Hon. Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada  

● The Hon. Melanie Joly, Minister of Foreign Affairs  

● The Hon. Nate Erskine-Smith, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities  

● Doug Ford, Leader of the Progressive Conservative Party  

● Marit Stiles, Leader of the Ontario New Democratic Party 

● Bonnie Crombie, Leader of the Ontario Liberal Party 

● Mike Schreiner, Leader of the Ontario Green Party   

● Ontario’s Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade 

● Ontario’s Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing  

● Rebecca Bligh, President, FCM and Councillor, City of Vancouver 

● Robin Jones, President, AMO and Mayor of Westport  

● Christa Lowry, Chair, Rural Ontario Municipal Association 

● Jeff Leal, Chair, Eastern Ontario Leadership Council 

● John Beddows, Chair, Eastern Ontario Mayors’ Caucus 

● All regional Members of Canadian Parliament  

● All candidates running as Ontario Members of Parliament  

● All of Ontario’s municipalities for their support      

Carried  

 

 
Chair Bonnie Clark, EOWC  

February 10, 2025 

  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Corporation of The Township of The Archipelago
Council Meeting

Agenda Number: 16.5.
Resolution Number 25-029
Title: Response to Tariff Threats - Support Canadian Business and Consumers
Date: Friday, February 21, 2025

Moved by: Councillor Manners
Seconded by: Councillor Barton

WHEREAS the Corporation of The Township of The Archipelago (The Archipelago) is a Canadian
government entity; and

WHEREAS The Archipelago is committed to fiscal responsibility and prudent management of financial
and organizational resources, information databases, and the protection of taxpayer information; and

WHEREAS The Archipelago developed ‘guiding principles’ for its broadband connectivity project that
included ‘Canadian solutions first, North American second’ in the acquisition of technology and
services; and

WHEREAS The Archipelago’s projected capital program for 2025 is $1.5 million; and

WHEREAS all Canadian municipalities have significant purchasing power through capital and
infrastructure programs; and

WHEREAS United States President, Donald Trump, issued executive orders to impose tariffs on
imports from Canada effective March 12, 2025; and

WHEREAS predatory tariffs by the US government affect all our residents, businesses, and institutions
within The Archipelago, the Province of Ontario, and Canada; and

WHEREAS federal, provincial, and municipal leaders are encouraging Canadians to ‘buy Canadian’;
and



 
 
 

WHEREAS The Archipelago supports Team Canada efforts to stop US tariffs on Canadian goods and
services.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that The Archipelago adopts the following actions:

That staff ensure that all municipal data resides within Canada for security and sovereignty
interests; and

1.

That The Archipelago supports the federal and provincial call to action “Canadian business
first” policy in its procurement of capital and infrastructure programs; and

2.

That The Archipelago promotes the policy of “Buy Canadian” to encourage the purchase of
Canadian goods and services and to support local business in The Archipelago and Parry
Sound District; and 

3.

That all travel to the US for municipal advocation requires the adoption of a formal position on
US tariffs by The Archipelago; and

4.

That Staff prepare a Council tariff position and policy for Council approval.5.

That The Archipelago participate in the Parry Sound Chamber of Commerce survey of
businesses on the impact of tariffs and support, where possible, actions that follow.

6.

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED that this resolution be forwarded to: Prime Minister Justin Trudeau,
Premier Doug Ford, MP Scott Aitchison – Parry Sound Muskoka, MPP Graydon Smith – Parry Sound
Muskoka, Mayors of Parry Sound District Municipalities, Chief Adam Pawis - Shawanaga First Nation,
Chief Warren Tabobondung - Wasauksing First Nation, Chief M. Wayne McQuabbie - Henvey Inlet
First Nation, Association of Municipalities of Ontario, all Ontario municipalities, Rural Ontario Municipal
Association, The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities, the Federation of Canadian
Municipalities, and community associations in The Archipelago.

Carried



From: Denise Holmes
To: Alice Byl
Cc: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca; premier@ontario.ca; Melanie.Joly@parl.gc.ca; vic.fedeli@pc.ola.org;

paul.calandra@pc.ola.org; sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org; Seeback, Kyle - M.P.; diana@dufferinbot.ca;
mdunne@dufferincounty.ca; Raylene Martell; Fred Simpson; Nicole Martin; Roseann Knechtel; Meghan
Townsend; Jessica Kennedy; Jennifer E. Willoughby

Subject: Support for the Town of Shelburne"s Resolution regarding Tariffs
Date: Friday, February 21, 2025 4:05:09 PM
Attachments: Februray 10 2025 - 2025-22 - Tariffs.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the contents to be safe.

Good Afternoon,
 
At the meeting of Council held on February 20, 2025, the following motion was
introduced and passed:
 
Moved by Neilson, Seconded by Plowright
 
Be it resolved that:  “the Council for the Township of Melancthon supports the
motion from the Town of Shelburne regarding the threat of tariffs imposed by the
United States, in its entirety, and that a copy of this motion be circulated to The Right
Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada; The Honourable Doug Ford,
Premier of Ontario; The Honourable Melanie Joly, Minister of Foreign Affairs; The
Honourable Vic Fedeli, Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade;
The Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; Sylvia
Jones, MPP; Kyle Seeback, MP; the County of Dufferin, the Dufferin Board of Trade
and Municipalities in Dufferin County.”  Carried.
 
Thank you.
 
Kind regards,
 
Denise B. Holmes, AMCT
CAO/Clerk, Township of Melancthon
519-925-5525 Ext. 101
The Administration Office will be open to the public Monday to Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.
and 1:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.  There will be no public access between 12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. as the
Office will be closed.
 
From: Alice Byl <abyl@shelburne.ca> 
Sent: Tuesday, February 11, 2025 1:19 PM
To: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca; premier@ontario.ca; Melanie.Joly@parl.gc.ca; vic.fedeli@pc.ola.org;
paul.calandra@pc.ola.org; Seeback, Kyle - M.P. <kyle.seeback@parl.gc.ca>; diana@dufferinbot.ca;
sylvia.jones@ontario.ca; mdunne@dufferincounty.ca; resolutions@amo.on.ca; resolutions@fcm.ca;
minister.mah@ontario.ca; minister.medjct@ontario.ca; sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org; Raylene Martell
<rmartell@orangeville.ca>; Denise Holmes <dholmes@melancthontownship.ca>; Fred Simpson
<fred.simpson@townofmono.com>; Nicole Martin <nmartin@amaranth.ca>; Roseann Knechtel
<rknechtel@mulmur.ca>; Meghan Townsend <mtownsend@townofgrandvalley.ca>; Jessica
Kennedy <jkennedy@eastgarafraxa.ca>
Cc: Denyse Morrissey <dmorrissey@shelburne.ca>; Jennifer E. Willoughby
<jwilloughby@shelburne.ca>
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TOWN OF SHELBURNE 


COUNCIL RESOLUTION 
I 


No.  2025-22 


Date:      February 10, 2025   


Moved by:       Mayor Mills 


Seconded by:  Councillor Guchardi 


WHEREAS the threat of tariffs imposed by the United States on Canadian goods 
remains open and unsettled;  


AND WHEREAS federal and provincial leaders have encouraged Canadians to 
support Canadian businesses;  


AND WHEREAS municipalities have significant purchasing power but have 
traditionally been prevented from giving preference to Canadian suppliers;  


NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council calls upon the federal and 
provincial governments to remove any barriers allowing municipalities from 
preferring Canadian companies for capital projects and other supplies;  


AND THAT Council also calls upon the federal and provincial governments to 
take immediate action to remove trade barriers between provinces;  


AND THAT Council encourages the County of Dufferin, through the Community 
Development and Tourism Department, to develop a framework to support local 
businesses including a “Buy Local” campaign that identifies and promotes local 
products and services; 


AND THAT Council requests staff to review existing procurement policies 
and applicable laws to determine if there are existing mechanisms to allow 
the Town of Shelburne to offer a preference to Canadian companies for 
capital projects and other supplies;  


AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that copies of this resolution be sent to: 


• The Right Hon. Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada


• The Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario


• The Hon. Melanie Joly, Minister of Foreign Affairs







• The Hon. Vic Fedeli, Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation 
and Trade 


• The Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing  


• Our local MP and MPP  


• The County of Dufferin 


•The Dufferin Board of Trade 


• All Ontario municipalities for their support. 


 
 
CARRIED, W. Mills 
 
 
Requested Vote to be recorded [  X  ] Yes        [  ] No 
 
 
  Yea                  Nay 
Mayor Mills [  X   ]               [    ] 
Deputy Mayor Hall [  X   ]               [    ] 
Councillor Benotto [  X   ]               [    ] 
Councillor Fegan [  X   ]               [    ] 
Councillor Guchardi [  X   ]               [    ] 
Councillor Sample [  X   ]               [    ] 
Councillor Wegener [  X   ]               [    ] 
 
 







Subject: Resolution passed by the Town of Shelburne regarding Tariffs
 
Good Afternoon,
 
Please see the attached resolution passed by Council of the Town of Shelburne at
their Regular Council Meeting on Monday, February 10, 2025.
 
Thank you
 
Alice Byl, Deputy Clerk, Committee Coordinator
Phone: 519-925-2600 ext 232 I Fax: 519-925-6134 I abyl@shelburne.ca
Town of Shelburne I 203 Main Street East, Shelburne ON L9V 3K7
www.shelburne.ca
 
Town Hall will be open to the public Monday to Friday from 8:30 am to 12:00 pm and
1:00 pm and 4:30 pm. The office will be closed between 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm. There
will be no public access to Town Hall each day from 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm.

We are encouraging everyone to continue to take advantage of digital processes. The
best way to reach staff is by email. You can pay your bills online by visiting our
webpage Paying My Bills. Appointments at Town Hall are available upon
request. You can request an appointment by visiting Save my Spot on our website.

 

mailto:abyl@shelburne.ca
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.shelburne.ca%2f&c=E,1,VGiHLE3tGrfXyZlpcOfVI8W_Zwp6MDHDJd9c8xQkpGAla66tgx0nSdWTDJNI-pxy8GXZoeu_nUh_OeCoG4sTGrUeWGHB8UKtFQ19IZfcj_4DVg,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fic9.esolg.ca%2f11182284_TownofShelburne%2fen%2fliving-here%2fpaying-my-bills.aspx&c=E,1,KLf4glAhhxD3Q08F5GEdUfTsda1Co5g3TPPUJEqoyYiR4JU4RnOiv2LPQQzANuXDzmHlLhaOVYwVh8rcTezDSqQfdKuG72rMeN77c5gZJv1pxWo0q7WmBHM,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.shelburne.ca%2fen%2ftown-hall%2fsave-my-spot.aspx&c=E,1,YeXfIEuOowCJ__WOJzimubC5c3HTBT7Zlfh1EbK5HAWPz5t9VSuSHvDSGaakD17FLZwMNX0sfYldaDwBS4vj-0P_DvWab5J_WzditrgSqmYcdVFA6XiCkrNF2w,,&typo=1


 
 
City Clerk's Office 
 
 

 

Secretariat 
Sylwia Przezdziecki 
Council Secretariat Support 
City Hall, 12th Floor, West 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 

John D. Elvidge 
City Clerk 

Tel: 416-392-7032 
Fax: 416-392-2980 
e-mail: 
Sylwia.Przezdziecki@toronto.ca 
web: www.toronto.ca  
In reply please quote: 

Ref.: 25-MM26.7 
(Sent by Email)  
 
February 28, 2025 
 
 
ALL ONTARIO MUNICIPALITIES: 
 
 
Subject: Member Motion Item 26.7 

Creation of a City of Toronto “Buy Local, Buy Canadian” Campaign - by 
Councillor Mike Colle, seconded by Councillor Jennifer McKelvie (Ward All) 
 

City Council on February 5, 2025, adopted Item MM26.7 as amended and, in so doing, has 
forwarded the Item to all Ontario municipalities and encouraged them to join Toronto in a “Buy 
Local, Buy Canadian” campaign. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
for City Clerk 
 
S. Przezdziecki/mp 
 
Attachment 
 
c. City Manager 

 

https://secure.toronto.ca/council/agenda-item.do?item=2025.MM26.7





